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 For Your Diary
FEBRUARY
16        Yr6 Badge Ceremony 
19        Yr6 Halogen Leadership Conference
MARCH
 1         School Assembly

13/14   NAPLAN
15        School Assembly
18        Life Education visit

20-21   Parent/Teacher Interviews

29        Good Friday

School resumes on Monday 15th April


SMS4SCHOOLS
Because we care for the safety of your child ……
We are now sending SMS when we have not heard why a child is not at school.  Your child is considered LATE any time after 9:00am.
PLEASE have your child at school and in class by 8:50am  
FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Principal’s Welcome 
Welcome to the 2024 school year! 

We welcome back both old and new families joining us at Marburg State School! I hope you all enjoyed your break over the Christmas and New Year period and spent plenty of time together as a family. We have had such a fantastic start to the year, the children have settled into the routine very well and are ready to learn. There are so many great activities, days and experiences for your child to be engaged in and we are looking forward to a great year.

Below are just a few reminders to assist us in having a positive start to 2024! 
Communication: 
At Marburg State School, we will keep you informed by sending school stream and Facebook to notify you of any events, changes or updates. Please ensure your contact details are current with the office, as the email address you have provided will be the one we will use to send emails. Often, we will email notes to you as well as send paper copies home. Please remember to check your child’s bag and communication folders for notes and other communication items. 

Late arrivals/early departure: 
If your child arrives late or leaving early, you will need to sign your child in/out at the office BEFORE you come to the classroom. 

No Hat, No Play: 
Students are required to bring their school hat every day. Please ensure all hats are NAMED. 

Uniform Policy: 
Marburg’s uniform policy was sent home via school stream prior to day 1. Please ensure you are familiar with the requirements. 

Please make sure all uniforms and other personal items (lunch box, water bottle etc) are NAMED.

Semester 1 Timetable
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Assembly 2:35 (weeks even weeks)

Library (odd weeks)
	Arts P-6
	
	P.E. – P-6

Japanese – P-6 (even weeks) 


	Religion 


3/4/5/6
English:
This term in English, students will continue to build on their knowledge of the narrative text type. Students will be exposed to a variety of narratives throughout the term as well as complete an in-depth study of the chosen text ‘Wonder’. Students will have the opportunity to create their own narratives by writing an alternative ending to our text. This will provide them a chance to demonstrate their understanding of narrative text structure, narrative text features, effective vocabulary for a narrative and the correct use of punctuation. The POWER process will be used throughout the term to engage students in the writing process (Plan, Order, Write, Edit, and Revise). Students will continue to build fluency and comprehension while reading a variety of texts. They will deepen their understanding of the morphology of words by investigating prefixes, suffixes and Greek/Latin roots. Students will continue to develop handwriting skills and further their understanding of spelling patterns. 

Maths: 

In Mathematics this term, students will be focusing on recognising, modelling, representing and ordering numbers. They will continue to apply their understanding of place value to partition, rearrange and regroup numbers and use this to solve mathematical problems. Students will recognise and explain the connection between addition and subtraction; and multiplication and division, and they will describe, continue and create number patterns. Students will also model and represent unit fractions including ½, ¼, 1/3 and 1/5 and their multiples. Students will also continue to build on their maths mentals strategies throughout the term. Students will apply a variety of mathematical concepts in real-life situations. They are going be utilising hands-on materials alongside their written work. 

Smart Labs: 

This term, year 3-6 are trialling a new computer program – Smart Labs. Smart labs aligns with the Australian Curriculum and provides students opportunities to consolidate learning through comprehensive modules and lessons as well as then completes diagnostic reporting to ensure targeted learning. In the coming weeks, 3-6 will receive their log ins and we will begin trialling the program. 

Homework: 

Homework will begin in Week 2. Homework will consist of a few English and Maths activities to assist students in consolidating learning in the classroom. Homework is sent home on Monday and due back Friday. We encourage students to complete their homework however we also understand that often students have after-school commitments that can sometimes impact it being completed. We ask that students complete as much as they can and bring it back to be checked. In 3-6, we do encourage nightly reading to assist in developing students’ fluency and comprehension skills. 

Science:
Years 3 and 4 will be learning about Earth’s resources and how natural processes and human activity cause changes to Earth’s surface.  We will investigate the erosion process, record observations, compare predictions with our observations and explain findings.   Year 5 and 6 will learn and research about natural disasters and their impact on Earth’s surface and communities.  
HASS:                                                                                                                                                         Year 3 and 4 will be investigating factors that shape identity, the importance of laws, the significance of Cook’s explorations and the causes and effects of the First Fleet.  Year 5 and 6 will investigate how Australia became a Federation.  We will explore the three levels of government and Australian citizens rights and responsibilities.  
 Meg Schimming / Alison Krause
PREP/1/2/3

Hello families and welcome to the 2024 school year in P-2. I am excited for both our new families and existing families to be joining us this year at Marburg State School. We have many fun and interesting units of work, activities, events, incursions and excursions planned for the year ahead and I look forward to getting started with our 2024 learning journey. Please see below to find out what we will be learning about in Term 1 in our P-2 class, and some other important information to start the year:

English:
Engaging with stories for enjoyment

Students will engage with a variety of texts for enjoyment including picture books, stories and films. They will participate in shared reading, viewing and storytelling of texts that expand and reflect their world and involve straightforward sequences of events and everyday happenings. Students will make connections between characters, setting and events and link ideas to their own personal experiences. They will interact with others for the purpose of retelling a short text.
Maths:
Number and place value – Prep students will sort collections and create simple patterns. Year One students will count to and from 100 and identify one half of a shape and small collection. Year Two students will learn about halves, quarters and eighths of shapes and collections.

Measurement & Geometry: Location and transformation – Students will learn to understand and use the language of direction, while Year Two students will also investigate transformations and interpret maps.
Statistics & Probability: Data representation and interpretation – Students will ask questions and gather data from their peers, make inferences from the collected data, and represent the data in simple tables and picture graphs.

Science:
Save planet Earth – Earth’s Resources
Students will identify different uses for Earth’s resources and describe ways to conserve them. They will use informal measurements to make observations in science investigations.

HASS:
Students will talk about special events in their life and how they are celebrated. We will hold a P-2 picnic towards the end of the term and we would love our families to join us. Keep an eye out for more information on this exciting event.

Homework and home readers

Homework will not start until Term 2. Once we have our routines set up in P-2, home readers will begin to come home in about Week 3 or Week 4 of Term 1. More information will come home about the process of home reading at this time. In the meantime, I encourage families to read to and with your child every night. Remember that the Ipswich Library has many locations and you can borrow up to 20 books at a time, per library card. The Ipswich Libraries have such a wonderful range of books that meet the reading needs and levels of all children and is a valuable, free resource to all families. My favourite location is the Ipswich Central Library! It is fun and interactive and has calm and inviting spaces to read together with family members. 

Munch and Crunch

Please pack your child a small, healthy snack, separate to their lunch box each day and place it in a front or side pocket of their school bag. This food item is brought into class and eaten between 9:30-10:00am as a snack to get us through until lunch. Small pieces of fruit or vegetables, yoghurt pouches (not tubs and spoons please as these become too messy), nuts, dried fruit or cheese and crackers are encouraged. 

Hats and water bottles

Please ensure your child has a sun-safe, wide brimmed hat packed in their bag every day. We have a NO HAT = NO PLAY policy and not having a hat can be upsetting for young students who are still in the process of organising and looking after their belongings. Sharing of hats can spread headlice and is not encouraged. Water bottles come into the classroom but stay in school bags.

Communication folders

Communication folders will begin to come home each day, even before home readers start. This is to help students get into the habit of taking them home and bringing them back to school every single day. The purpose of the folder is to transport important and fragile items to and from school safely. This could include home reading books, notes for parents or student work samples and activity sheets. The folders are waterproof and will keep these items safe from drink bottle spills or food scraps that often end up in bags by accident. Please support your child to create a routine at home where they empty their bag and communication folder each afternoon and then place it back in their bag straight away or each morning ready for the next day.

I look forward to an amazing and fun-filled year with the students. If you have any questions or concerns at any point throughout the year, please feel free to come and speak with me or email me at kstor29@eq.edu.au . Keah Storta  P-2 Teacher
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 MUSIC AND THE ARTS
  
   
Junior - In music and media arts, students will create a soundscape to accompany an artwork and explore how sound is used to tell stories, describe settings, reveal characters and create feelings. They will explore their singing and speaking voices and use dynamics (loud and soft sounds) in their singing and playing.
Senior - In media arts and drama, students will explore how media techniques are used to portray stories, ideas and points of view by watching, responding and creating music videos. They will portray characters from Roald Dah’s ‘Matilda’ using the elements of drama and dramatic conventions.

Bec Hoole ♪
Classroom Music, Arts and Relief Teacher
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PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND HEALTH
Prep-Year 2

In Term 1 in our Health lessons Prep to Year 2 will be exploring what makes them unique, identifying their strengths and achievements. Students will identify safe settings where they can move and play safely and identify actions that keep them safe in different settings. Students will explore and identify different emotions and how people can react with different emotions in similar situations.
In our Physical Education lessons, we will be exploring and developing our fundamental movement skills, such as running, skipping, jumping, hopping, galloping, balancing, bouncing balls, moving in space, throwing and catching, communicating, fair play and encouragement. Students will explore and develop their fundamentals movement skills to participate in long-rope skipping sequences as individuals and in pairs. 

Year 3-6 

In Term 1 in our Health lessons Year 3-6 will identify strategies to keep stay healthy and improve their fitness. They will explore the Australian guide to healthy eating and the five food groups. Students will understand the importance of a balanced diet and how health messages influence food choices. Students will create meal plans that reflect health messages and healthy choices.
In our Physical Education lessons, we will be exploring and developing our knowledge and understanding of the health-related fitness components of a range of physical activities and the importance of physical activity participation for our health and wellbeing. Students will apply the create and perform a fitness activity station that develops a health-related fitness component.  Students will practise and refine fundamental movement skills to perform long-rope, partner and individual skipping sequences. They will examine the benefits of being healthy and physically active, and how they relate to skipping.
Erin Bartlam, PE Teacher
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Playgroup in 2024 is off to a great start! Marburg State School is a member of Play Matters Australia who define Playgroup as "a regular meeting of parents & carers with their children, aged 0-5 years, aimed at forging the bonds essential for child development, parental confidence, and community cohesion. A playgroup is a safe and welcoming space where babies and children can learn and develop through play with the support of their parents or carers." 
It's also a lot of fun! Playgroup meets every Wednesday during school term from 9-11am in the classroom closest to the carpark. Marburg SS Playgroup is for everyone so invite your family, friends and neighbours. 

Amy Cross, Playgroup Co-ordinator
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P & C NEWS        
 Welcome to 2024!
Hello to returning students, staff and families and welcome to Marburg State School new students and families. We are looking forward to a great year together!
The P&C committee aim to meet one evening a month, usually in the school library and once a term straight after school. We hope this gives all parents a chance to attend. Our AGM is held in March and volunteers are needed to fill committee positions at this meeting for the following 12 months.  Our first meeting for the year is Tuesday, 13 February 3.15pm in the Playgroup room (building opposite the carpark). Kids are welcome.
Enclosed is a 2024 P&C membership form. Please complete and return this form to school to indicate that you are a parent/carer of a Marburg State School student and are a member of the school’s parent & citizens association. If you include your email address, minutes of meetings will be emailed to you to keep you updated on P&C happenings.
A number of events will be held throughout the year to raise funds for our students. A Community Calendar will be sent home in the next few weeks and includes some of the planned school & community events that the P&C traditionally are involved in. Funds raised by the P&C go towards upgrades to school facilities, resources for students, reducing the cost of excursions & incursions and excursion bus fees. New ideas would be gladly received and we encourage you to (occasionally or regularly!) attend a meeting.
We have 2 ongoing fundraisers that we are part of; Drake’s Supermarket community dollars program and Containers for Change. Earns points for our P&C by downloading the Drakes Supermarket App & scanning it when you shop. We are also registered with Containers for Change. Place your eligible bottles/cans in the bins provided at the crossing near the school’s exit or use our scheme ID C10002806 when dropping your containers off at a depot.  
P&C committee members can be contacted via pandcmarburgss@gmail.com, via our Facebook page ‘Marburg State School P&C’, by leaving a note in the P&C box outside the school office, or on the below numbers. 
Current committee members:
Linda Julyan (President) 0427 852 840
David Barber (Vice-President) 0422 191 201
Julie Daniel (Treasurer) 0433 669 108
Amy Cross (Secretary) 0409 409 533
Kellie Ashton (Uniforms) 0458 380 354
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A NOTE FROM THE OFFICE
Student Resource Scheme:

Just a reminder that there are still several payments still owing for our Student Resource Scheme. If you are unsure as to whether you have made this payment, or wish to discuss your payment options, please phone the office as soon as possible. Your student does already have access to the required resource items.
Contact Details:

Do we have your most up to date details? If not, please contact the school office so we can update your records. These details include your name, address, phone numbers, email address and emergency contact details.
Asthma Action Plan:

Does your child have a current diagnosis of asthma? If your child has asthma, it is important for you to provide the school with your child’s emergency medication and their Asthma Action Plan, completed by your doctor. An Asthma Action Plan provides specific instructions for the school to administer your child’s medication.
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Week 2 TERM 1, FRIDAY 2ND FEBRUARY 2024





Information for Parents/Caregivers





Phone calls and contact during the school day.


If you need to contact the school in regards to any issues concerning your child please phone the school landline or the school mobile during the school day.  The numbers are as follows-:


          Landline - 	                       5464 4218


          School Mobile -                 0477 749 447





**************************


     

















 


�
�






This term in Japanese we will be learning about names. Senior Students will be learning how to introduce themselves and to read and write their names in Japanese. Junior students will learn how to introduce themselves in Japanese and will begin learning Katakana, one of the two phoenetic Japanese alphabets. Jason Lappe 













              BE SAFE            BE RESPECTFUL            BE AN ACTIVE LEARNER
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